
 

Agenda Item: 7.  

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   Programs Projects and Operations Subcommittee 
FROM: Terry Schumacher, Land & Water Programs Coordinator   
SUBJECT: Review and Recommendation of Bids Received for construction of 

the Maintenance Shop at the Kramper Lake/Danish Alps State 
Recreation Area  

DATE:  March 3, 2015   

 
 
On February 12, 2015, bids were opened for the construction of the Maintenance Shop 
at Kramper Lake/Danish Alps Recreation Area Project in Dakota County. A copy of the 
bid tabulation is attached.  Kramper Lake/Danish Alps Recreation Area is a multi-
purpose project designed to provide grade stabilization, flood control, and recreation in 
the Dakota County community.    
 
At the October 9, 2014 Board meeting the Board authorized staff to work with Game & 
Parks Staff to prepare a final design, advertise for bids and supervise construction of 
the Maintenance Shop. 
 
The Nebraska Game & Park Engineering Staff designed the Maintenance Shop and 
reviewed the bids. The attached bid tabulation sheet demonstrates that the apparent 
low bidder is Hohenstein Construction from Ponca, Nebraska.  Hohenstein 
Construction’s base bid which includes Alternate # 3, was in the amount of $170,932.00 
or $94.96 per square foot.  
 
Alternate #1, is to extend the shop building by 10 feet to be 30 feet by 70 feet (additional 
10 feet to the end of the shop building).  Hohenstein Construction’s Alternate 1 bid is 
$15,500.00 or $51.67 per square foot. The additional 300 square feet of space will 
allow for more District Operation and Maintenance equipment to be stored out of the 
elements and provide more space to conduct maintenance and repairs.  It is being 
recommended that Alternate # 2, the pole shed, not be constructed as at this time.  
 
The Engineers estimate for the construction of the Maintenance Shop is $144,000.00 or 
$80.00 per square foot.  NG&P Staff reviewed the work history for similar projects and 
based upon Hohenstein’s work history and references conclude that the contractor can 
successfully construct the Maintenance Shop. Attached for your review is a letter from 
NG&P Staff recommending that a contract be awarded to Hohenstein Construction. 
 
The Nebraska Game and Parks Commission will administer the construction contract 
and provide construction inspection services on the project. The NRD will make monthly 
progress payments to the contractor, following approval by the NG&PC. 
 
The FY 2015 budget includes funds for the construction of the Maintenance Shop. 
 



Management recommends that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board that 
the General Manager be authorized to execute a Notice of Award letter to the 
Nebraska Game and Parks Commission authorizing the Commission to enter into 
and administer a contract with Hohenstein Construction for the construction of a 
Maintenance Shop at the Kramper Lake/Danish Alps State Recreation Area 
Project in the bid amount including, Alternates # 1 and # 3, of $186,432.00.  














